
Financial Considerations 

The following gifts are presented for Board approval: 

Cornerstone School at Pedregal 

● A gift of $690.00 from the Cornerstone School at Pedregal Booster Club to be
used for 3rd grade field trip transportation.

Lunada Bay Elementary 

● A gift of $500.00 from James and Laura Murphy to be used for instructional
materials.

Mira Catalina Elementary 

● A gift of $1,500.00 from the John and Ursula Charitable Foundation to be used
by the school as needed.

● A gift of $990.00 from the Mira Catalina Elementary PTA to be used for a
Duplo service contract.

Montemalaga Elementary 

● A gift of $6,360.48 from the Montemalaga Elementary PTA to be used for
playground supplies, Maker & Steam Course Kits and Outdoor Science School
transportation.

● A gift of $250.00 from the Stuart Kern Living Trust, in the name of Gabriella
Kern, to be used for instructional materials.

Palos Verdes Peninsula High 

● A gift of $2,773.00 from various parents to be used for science equipment and
instructional materials.

Point Vicente Elementary 

● A gift of $1,598.14 from the Point Vicente Elementary PTA to be used for
Junior Library Guild books, technology and 2nd grade field trip transportation.

Rancho Vista Elementary 

● A gift of $3,559.00 from the Rancho Vista Elementary PTA to be used for
software

● A gift of $6,086.82 from various parents to be used for library, emergency,
classroom, technology and science supplies.
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● A gift of $500.00 from Ly Jarrard to be used for instructional materials.

Silver Spur Elementary 

● A gift of $2,500.00 from the Silver Spur Elementary PTA to be used for a
Newsela license.

Financial Considerations 

TOTAL THIS REPORT: $27,307.44 
TOTAL YEAR-TO-DATE: $3,433,897.37 

Ridgecrest Intermediate 
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